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Harrisburg Personnel Committee 

Minutes Summary for February 5, 2019 
 
Time:   6:30PM  
Place:  Senior Center, located at 354 Smith St.  
 
Committee members present:  Kimberly Downey, and Rob Boese. Mike Caughey was absent.  Also 
present were City Administrator Brian Latta, and City Recorder/Asst. City Administrator Michele 
Eldridge.  
 
Called to order by Chairperson Downey at 6:30PM 
 
1. Boese motioned to approve the minutes for Feb 6, 2018 and was seconded by Downey. 

Passed unanimously.  
 

2.a. SUBJECT:  Open and Review Evaluations for the City Administrator, Review the City 
Administrator Employment Agreement and amended Job Description. 

2.b. DISCUSSION:  
• Job Description:  Caughey had sent a suggestion to the Job Description (Addendum No. 

1) to include the Junction City co-sponsor language. While it’s technically included under 
the language of authorization applications, after discussion, the committee decided to 
add the language to the Harrisburg Enterprise Zone Manager “provides assistance to 
Junction City as a co-sponsor when needed.” 

• Employment Agreement:  Eldridge had no suggested changes.  However, Latta handed 
out his memo to the Personnel Committee (Addendum No. 2), and asked for the 
language from the ICMA (International City Managers Association) Code of Ethics to be 
added to the agreement.  The Personnel Committee liked the addition.  

• Evaluation:  The committee opened and reviewed the 8 evaluations that been received.  
The final score was a composite rating of 3.74 out of 4.   

• Salary:  The Committee decided that based on the City Administrators performance over 
the last year that a bonus of $5,000 would be recommended for award to the City 
Administrator.  This would again, be issued as a bonus, as opposed to an adjustment of 
the base wage, due to avoiding an over inflation of the positions salary level.  (In the 
future, the City may be contracting out planning duties, which typically run between 
$15,000 and $30,000.) The Personnel Committee did discuss some of the challenges to 
the budget that the City will be working with in the future.  

2.c. ACTION:  Boese motioned to give the City Administrator a rating of 3.74 out of 4, 
and to forward the results of the annual evaluation to the City Council meeting 
scheduled for February 12, 2019; to recommend to the City Council that they 
approve the one-time bonus to the City Administrator, for $5,000; recommend to 
the City Council that they approve the City Administrator Job Description as 
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amended, and to recommend to the City Council that they approve the 
suggested amendments to the City Administrator’s employment contract. He 
was seconded by Downey, and the Personnel Committee voted unanimously to 
make the recommendations to the City Council at the meeting next week, based 
upon the motions made.  
 

3 Others:  The Personnel Committee will be discussing changes to the performance 
evaluation and process in the future, as well as anticipated changes to job 
descriptions. The meeting date and time will be decided in the future.  
 

The Committee adjourned the meeting at 8:20p.m. 
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